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I love GR Parks 3 Saturday, May 21st from 9am – noon (rain or shine)





It’s that time of year again!  Spring is upon us and that means coming together as a community and lending a helping hand to clean up our beloved Highland Park.





Friends of GR Parks is a non profit organization that helps coordinate city resources with neighborhood organizations to have a city wide park clean up day.  Last year we mulched, painted, and cleaned up trash.





Wayne will be coordinating the efforts and volunteers for this event please contact him at 616-451-3209 or � HYPERLINK "mailto:wayne910@comcast.net" ��wayne910@comcast.net�.








HIGHLAND PARK NEWSLETTER





HPQ is also posted on HPNA’s website.  Go to: www.neighborhoodlink.com, enter zip code “49503” and select “Highland Park Grand Rapids (HPNA).”  Link to “Newsletters” from home page.





It is far from QUIET on the Eastern Front!





By now you know MDOT has begun the 7 month project of replacing and widening the 48 year old Fuller Avenue Bridge over I-196 and the traffic is already backing up! The finished bridge will feature 2 westbound left-turn lanes – 1 eastbound turn lane – 2 north and south bound lanes, wider sidewalks and new lighting and traffic lights. 


MDOT promises traffic over and under the bridge will be maintained throughout the project, but we should expect entrance ramp closures requiring us to find suitable detours to enter and exit the highway. Further, at times, pedestrian traffic will be rerouted, too! The project is divided into three stages. 


Stage 1 (through mid-Jul.) the east half of the new bridge will be constructed including closing the eastbound entrance until mid-may, followed by the westbound entrance until mid-June. 


Stage 2 – (mid Jul. - mid Oct.) the west half of the bridge will be constructed (no ramps will be closed) 


�Stage 3 – (mid-Oct. to Nov. 11) the sidewalks and barrier walls will be constructed. For more up-to-date information on this project, you can go to the list of statewide lane closures at: www.michigan.gov/drive.





Highland Park Neighborhood Association (HPNA) is a voluntary organization, serving residential and business neighbors within and near the Highland Park borders of College Avenue (west), Leonard Street (north), Fuller Avenue (east), and I-196 (south).





HPNA is not a nonprofit. Contributions are appreciated, but are not tax-deductible.�
�
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�
Contact us:


HPNA


PO Box 6096


Grand Rapids, MI 49516


616.635.1497


Email Newsletter inquiries and business sponsor info to:


korynsmith@comcast.net





Possible Sale of Eastern School on Hold


No active proposal is now before the Grand Rapids Public Schools Board of Education concerning a move to purchase the Eastern School property at 758 Eastern Avenue NE. 


Eastern is one of nine empty GRPS buildings, and one of five former school properties on the real estate market.


Interest in purchasing Eastern and two other vacant school buildings by a developer led the school board to announce that a public meeting would be held. Notices were mailed to at least part of the neighborhood homes. That proposal was put on hold by the potential purchasers, and the planned meeting was cancelled.


 A spokesman for the schools explained to HPNA that the company that was thinking of buying the three unused school buildings is still in the process of deciding what it wants to do. “The ball is in their court,” the representative explained.


If the potential buyers do decide to try to purchase the property, they must write a Letter of Intent. At that point the Board of Education would notify the public. Public meetings would be advertised. At this meeting a representative of the potential buyers would describe their property use plans and public comment would be solicited. After such public meetings, the Board of Education would issue its decision to accept or reject an offer.








�





HIGHLAND PARK EVENTS 





HPNA Meeting Tuesday, April 26th 2011, 7-8:30 pm Featuring Pizza & Pop and Crime Prevention Presentation at NE Community Church of the Nazarene, 861 Fuller NE.  Karen Horlings, of the Crime Prevention Unit of GRPD will be giving us info about crime stats in our area as well as some tips for reducing our risks.  She will also be instructing us on how we can start a Crime Watch Program.  Not only is this a great opportunity to keep our neighborhood safe and stable, but it is a great program for fostering community and opening up lines of communication between neighbors.  Just a little bit of organization can provide a lot of benefit, so we hope to see you!  Donations will be accepted to help cover the costs of the Pizza & Pop.At the next Highland Park neighborhood meeting, at 7 pm on Tuesday, April 26, at the Northeast Community Church (869 Fuller NE) we will have a special presentation by Karen Horlings, of the Crime Prevention Unit of the GRPD. Karen will be giving us information about crime statistics in our area, and some tips for reducing our risk. She will also be instructing us on how we can start a Neighborhood Watch program. Not only is this a great opportunity to keep our neighborhood safe and stable, but it is a great Karen Horlings, of the Crime Prevention Unit of the GRPD. Karen will be giving us information about crime statistics in our area, and some tips for reducing our risk. She will also be instructing us on how we can start a Neighborhood Watch program. Not only is this a great opportunity to keep our neighborhood safe and stable, but it is a great program for fostering community, and opening up lines of communication between you and your neighbors. There will be a sign-up sheet for people interested in taking an active role in doing this, and helping to communicate with your neighbors on your block. Just a little bit of organization can provide a lot of Karen Horlings, of the Crime Prevention Unit of the GRPD. Karen will be giving us information about crime statistics in our area, and some tips for reducing our risk. She will also be instructing us on how we can start a Neighborhood Watch program. Not only is this a great opportunity to keep our neighborhood safe and stable, but it is a great program for fostering community, and opening up lines of communication between you and your neighbors. There will be a sign-up sheet for people interested in taking an active role in doing this, and helping to communicate with your neighbors on your block. Just a little bit of organization can provide a lot of





April 27-29 St. Isidore Church 23rd Annual Rummage Sale





May 21st, 2011  I Love GR Parks!





HPNA Meeting Tuesday July 26th, 7-8:30 pm at Northeast Community Church of the Nazarene, 861 Fuller NE. �


AUG 6TH, 2011 Dumpster Day at 625 Spring NE (St. Isidore’s upper parking lot)


SEPT 2011 Annual Neighborhood Picnic in the Park





Visit “Highland Park Neighborhood Association” on Facebook – look for the park sign.





Special Thanks to Pastor Dan at the NE Community Church of the Nazarene (616-459-2773) and all of our other business sponsors.  
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www. artsmithauctions.com


616-696-2598
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